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Expression of Appreciation to Outgoing 
Directors 

 
 
Background.    
 
Following this year’s Annual General Meeting, two long-term Directors will be 
leaving the ICCS Board.  Nancy McLellan and Chad Vickers have completed two 
consecutive three-year terms on the Board, which is the maximum allowed 
under our By-Law.   
 
Nancy and Chad have made major contributions to the work of ICCS, through 
their long involvement with the Board.  Nancy served as not only a Board 
member but was also the ICCS Vice-President, ICCS President and ICCS Past-
President.  Nancy also served as the Co-Chair of the Public Sector Service 
Delivery Council (PSSDC) for a number of years.  Chad served as Chair of 
Program and Strategic Planning Committee and was the first graduate of the 
Certified Service Manager (CSM) program.  Chad was also a member of the 
Public Sector Service Delivery Council (PSSDC).  Nancy and Chad will be missed 
by the members of the ICCS Board of Directors.   
 
In addition, Harry Turnbull and Ron Hinshaw have advised that they will be 
retiring from the public service in September 2019 and will no longer be 
serving on the ICCS Board.  In addition to Harry’s participation on the ICCS 
Board, Harry was a long serving member of the Public Sector Chief Information 
Officer Council (PSCIOC) and served as Treasurer and Co-Chair.  Ron 
participated on the Public Sector Service Delivery Council (PSSDC) for a 
number of years and was a champion for the ICCS Certification and Learning 
Program, notably as the Chair of the Certification and Learning Advisory 
Committee (CLAC). 
 
These individuals made significant contributions to the ICCS Board of Directors 
during their term on the Board and have helped to further the work of the 
Institute 
 
Recommendation 
 
It is recommended that Nancy McLellan, Chad Vickers, Harry Turnbull and Ron 
Hinshaw be recognized and presented with a gift in thanks for their service and 
valuable contributions to the ICCS Board of Directors. 
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